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2nd November 2017 
 

Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 

Haere Mai, Talofa Lava, Maligayang pagdating, Malo e leilei, Hwan Yeong hamnida, Bienvenido, 
Fakaalofa lahi atu and Welcome. 

 
 

 

Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord. 

And let the perpetual light shine upon them. 

And may the souls of all the faithful departed, 

through the mercy of God, rest in peace. 

Amen. 
 

 

 

 

http://www.mercyschools.org.nz/mercy-story/mercy-prayers/ 

 
The devotion to the memory of the dead is one of the most beautiful expressions of the Catholic spirit.” – 
Pope St. John XXIII 

https://www.catholiccompany.com 

 
Dear Parent/Caregivers 
 
We have had a very busy and active start to the new term with our students involved in many sporting 
and cultural events. 
 

Athletics – Rutherford and Sheppard Teams (Yrs 1-4) 
Beautiful weather and great enthusiasm from all our junior students as they took part in their athletics 
day.   It was great to see the number of parents and grandparents that were able to come along and 
support their children.  Thanks to all those who helped run events – it made the day run very smoothly. 

 

mailto:admin@ola.school.nz
http://www.ola.school.nz/
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Zone Athletics Sports at Hillmorton High 
A large number of our senior students qualified for zone athletics sports and competed at Hillmorton 
High today.  Our students were spread across sprints, long distance running, discus, shot put, long jump 
and high jump.  The standard of competition was high and we are really pleased with the way our 
students gave everything they had as they competed.  At the time of printing the following results were 
recorded: 
 
 

 

http://www.ola.school.nz/
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Values Assembly 
 
 

A big thank you to our Special Character Leaders for 
leading such a thoughtful assembly yesterday on faith 

and the saints. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Staff 

We are excited and very pleased to announce that Colleen O’Neill has been appointed as a permanent 
staff member at our school.  We look forward to working with her in this more permanent capacity. 
 
It is with sadness, but excitement for her new opportunity, that we say farewell Kendall Ball who has 
accepted a fulltime teaching position at Our Lady of Victories from the beginning of 2018.  Their gain is 
our loss. 

 
Christchurch Music Festival 

A fantastic evening.  Thanks to Mr Grant and the choir for all their hard work that went into making such 
a great performance on the night.  We are very proud of you all!  To see a video of our choir performing 
please click here.   
 

Rock Climbing 
As part of our Hillary Hub’s physical education programme and also learning to take risks and try new 
things, our team went rock climbing.  All our Y7 & 8 students took up the challenge and extended 
themselves in an area, which for most, was a new experience.   
 
 

 
Kapa Haka 

Our Kapa haka students have been performing for some of the local preschools and at our own school 
assemblies and now our Kapa Haka seniors will be performing at Te Hāpua: Halswell Centre Te Kete 
Wānanga o Ōtūmatua, at 2 p.m. on Monday 6th November.  This group meet every Monday to learn and 
to practise their songs and they are becoming very accomplished.  You are very welcome to come to Te 
Hāpua and watch our students perform.   
 

 

Jellie Park Trip – Yrs 3-8 
All students in years 3-8 will be going on a trip to Jellie Park on Wednesday 13th December.   Parent 
helpers will be needed so please mark this date in your diary.  A notice will be sent out with more details 
nearer the time. 
 

http://www.ola.school.nz/
https://www.facebook.com/olaschoolchch/videos/1641778462545454/
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A big welcome to William  who started in Room 2 in 

October. 
 
 

 
 

Fair News  
Have you seen the fair signs going up?  Aren’t they eye-catching?  A big thanks to Jo Saville for doing 
these for us.  The PTA have done a great job on them.  As you will have seen, both OLA and Hoon Hay 
schools are running their fairs together as a twilight fair from: 
 

4.30 p.m. – 8 p.m. on Friday the 24th November.   
KEEP THE DATE FREE 

 
Thanks to all those who are supporting the PTA in their drive for goods or those who are able to offer 
their time.  Please support all the requests that you are able to. 
 
White Elephant – A PTA member will collecting donated items every weekday at the school hall, 
8:30a.m. to 9:00a.m. 
 
 
 

Principal’s Awards 
 

 
 

Congratulations to these children who have received Principal’s Awards for their outstanding work in the 
classroom. 
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OLA BOARD UNIFORM SURVEY  

PART 1 
 

 
Thank you to the many parents who have already completed the latest sports uniform option 
survey.  At this stage we have had over 100 responses, which gives us a clear indication of 
what the majority of the community prefer.  If you have not yet done so, please click here to 
view the options and complete the survey. 
 

Survey closes tomorrow, Friday 3rd November. 
 

If we go ahead with Option A, please be aware that there will be a transition period and a 
payment option to spread payments over time. 
 
Please note that Management manage how and when the sports uniform is worn, so this is not 
a consideration of this uniform option survey. 
 
 

OLA BOARD UNIFORM SURVEY  

PART 2 
 
 
Through feedback from the original Board uniform survey we identified an opportunity to 
consolidate our range of uniform items and are investigating and exploring this further.   
We firstly need to finalise the community feedback on our OLA sports uniform and then look into 
options, costs and distribution prior to moving forward with this. 
 
 
 

Coming up section! 
 

Week 3 
All Week 
Friday 3rd November 

 
Swimming Years 1-4 – Wharenui Pool 
Assembly 2:20 p.m. – Hall (Room 3) 
 
 

Week 4 
All Week 
Friday 10th November 

 
Swimming Years 1-4 – Wharenui Pool 
Assembly 2:20 p.m. – Hall (Room 7) 
 

Week 5 
All Week 
Friday 17th November 

 
Swimming Years 5-8 – Wharenui Pool 
Show Day Holiday 
 

Week 6 
All Week 
Friday 24th November 
Friday 24th November 

 
Swimming Year 5-8 – Wharenui Pool 
Assembly 2:20 p.m. – Hall (Rooms 1 & 2) 
FAIR – 4:30p.m. – 8p.m. 
 

Week 7 
Friday 1st December 

 
Assembly 2:20 p.m. – Hall (Room 11) 
 
 
 

http://www.ola.school.nz/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdEORDsALQGT_kiOg_aIza2OGXrL3SKozq-G1H2ZAhXsmeRxQ/viewform


 
OLA Website:  www.ola.school.nz    

 

 

Week 8 
Tuesday 5th December 
Wed 6th December 
Friday 8th December 
Friday 8th December 

 
Year 8 Retreat 
Year 8 Leavers Dinner 
Assembly 2:20 p.m. – Hall (Room 6) 
Prizegiving 6p.m.- La Vida Conference Centre 
 

Week 9 
Wednesday 13th December 
Thursday 14th December 

 
Jellie Park – Yrs 3-8 
Last Day of School 
 

Term 1 2018 
Tuesday 30th January 
 

 
First Day of School 2018 

 
God Bless 

Janet and the Team at Our Lady of the Assumption School 
 

Community Notices 
 

Homestays wanted 

 
Are you, or somebody you know, interested in hosting an international student who is studying 
at Hillmorton? 
 

We are looking for homes for short and longer term students in 2017. 

Hosting a student provides you with a great opportunity to learn about other cultures; financial 

reimbursement is provided. 

If you are interested, please email our Homestay Coordinator, Michele Carston, at 
carstonm@hillmorton.school.nz 

 
 

AUDITIONS 

The Christchurch Boys’ Choir is looking for new members. 

The CBC performs regularly throughout the year. Members have recently been involved 
in NZ Opera’s production of Carmen and Showbiz Christchurch’s productions 

of Evita and Sister Act. 
It also sang at the British Lions vs Crusaders rugby match this year. 

Auditions for boys with treble (unbroken) voices are being held on 
2nd December 2017 

from 4pm, at Christ’s College Music School on Rolleston Ave. 

Boys who audition will be required to sing the English verse of the 

New Zealand national anthem. 

To register your interest in auditioning, please email 
musicaldirector@christchurchboyschoir.co.nz. 

www.facebook.com/ChristchurchBoysChoir 

 

http://www.ola.school.nz/
mailto:carstonm@hillmorton.school.nz
mailto:musicaldirector@christchurchboyschoir.co.nz
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Calling all future Cricketer’s, 
 
At Canterbury Cricket we are excited to announce that on the 12th November from 11-1pm we will be holding a 
Canterbury Kings Fan Day at Hagley Oval. This day will go forward regardless the weather. If it is wet we will use the 
horticultural hall. 
  
All our Canterbury Kings + Canterbury Magician players will be there getting involved with you, our fans in cricket. There 
will be various games, as well as a signing and photo session. There will be a free BBQ and drinks available for the kids, 
with a coffee cart and food vendors to satisfy the parents. This day will also provide the unique chance to go behind the 
scenes and have a look in the changing rooms and Hagley Oval Pavilion. 
  
All you have to do to get involved in this cricket frenzy is fill out the brief registration form on the link below: 
  
http://www.canterburykings.co.nz/harcourts-vision-canterbury-kings-fan-day/ 
  
If you fill out this form you will automatically win a free family pass (2 adult and 3 children) to one of the first three 
Canterbury Kings games of your choice at our Castle Hagley Oval. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.ola.school.nz/
http://www.canterburykings.co.nz/harcourts-vision-canterbury-kings-fan-day/

